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Middlesex Governing Body Meeting Minutes
January 13, 2025

Mayor Lewis called the meeting to order Members present were
Commissioners J.W. McClenny, Ann Lewis, Harold Meacombs and Cherrye

Davis. Danny Alford was not present.

The December meeting minutes were unanimously approved as
presented in a motion by Commissioner Meacombs and seconded by
Commissioner Davis. The vote was unanimous.

The agenda was amended to number D for Mike Collins Supplement.
The amended meeting agenda was approved unanimously in a motion by
Commissioner Lewis and seconded by Commissioner Meacombs.

Gloria Vinson, The Town Clerk, reviewed the December financials, which
were unanimously approved as presented in a motion by Commissioner
Meacombs and seconded by Commissioner Davis.

Mayor Lewis reported that there were 2 permits in town (Ashton Woods)
and to include 3 out of town house permits. Also 2 miscellaneous permit,

fence and storage building etc.

In old business, the sewer project is still underway and going very well.
Hopefully we will see savings on our sewer cost as we move forward. The water
tower is still a go with the land still available.

In new business, Carolyn Gurganus has agreed to donate a new section
of land to the Hollywood Cemetery. The town has to pay for survey and the
deed work. Commissioner Meacombs made the motion to accept the land with
the conditions stated and Commissioner Davis seconded it. The motion was
unanimous. The Mayor will contact a surveyor to do the work

The application to rezone a lot on Rockside Road from C-2 to residential
Was discussed and Commissioner Lewis made a motion to set a Public Hearing
for the matter at the next Board Meeting in February it was seconded by
Commissioner McClenny and approved unanimously

Commissioner Meacombs made the motion to approve a budget
amendment for $6500 to move monies from water miscellaneous revenue to
departmental supplies. Commissioner Davis seconded and it was unanimous.

After discussion on a settlement with Mike Collins on his supplement it
was tabled to more information could be obtained.



There was no public comment at this meeting.

With no further business, Commissioner Lewis made a motion to adjourn
and Commissioner McClenny seconded it and it passed unanimously.

Gloria Vinson, Town Clerk/Finance Officer
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